

MINUTES OF ALPRAHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Held in Calveley Hall Chapel on Monday 31 July 2018

Present: Cllrs S Sparks (Chair); R Wilson (Vice Chair); E McElroy; P Howson; M Caputo; A McLennan; S Stockton, Clerk

In attendance: No residents were in attendance.

- 87/18 Apologies for absence:**
Cllr S Crank and Cllr J Crook did not attend the meeting due to work commitments
- 88/18 Community Questions**
No residents attended for Community Questions.
- 89/18 Declarations of Interests**
All interests were as previously reported.
- 90/18 Approval of Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 26 June 2018**
The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 26 June 2018 were approved.
Proposed: P Howson – Seconded: A McLennan
- 91/18 Matters Arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere in the Agenda**
None
- 92/18 Planning Matters in Alpraham Parish**
- a) **Applications submitted since last meeting**
18/3215N : Grove Cottage : Outline Planning for 2 Detached Dwellings
Parish Councillors will visit the site and prepare a reply to Cheshire East Planning, with the approval of all Parish Councillors.
- 18.3596 : Land Adjacent to The Cottage, Alpraham : New detached cottage**
After discussion a reply of 'The Parish Council has no comments' was agreed.
- b) **Decisions Made by Cheshire East**
16/3540 : Land North of Vale Road : Proposed Construction of Eco Dwelling
Refused
- c) **Decisions Awaited from Cheshire East Planning**
18/0186 : Vine Tree Cottage : Certificate of Lawful Use
18/1576N : South View
- d) **Other Planning Matters**
Councillor Green explained that the purpose of the work being carried out at The Elms was to accommodate respite for elderly people and/or carers.
- 93/18 Report on Improving Alpraham's Environment** **EM/AM/JC/SC/**
War Memorial
Work in progress
- Hedges**
The residents involved will be contacted.
- 94/18 Report on Resident Safety and Security**
The next Cluster Meeting will be held on 23 October 2018.
- Obstructive Parking**
The PSCO will be contacted to deal with this issue.

Defibrillator

Cllr Sparks will follow this up.

**95/18 Report on Highways
SIDs (Speed Indication Devices)**

The SID battery is working well.

96/18 Playing Field Inspections

The Playing Field Inspections had been carried out. There was a fallen tree in need of attention. Cllr Crook would be asked to deal with this.

97/18 Village Green Project

Cllr Howson gave an update on the project.

98/18 Finance

a) Internal Audit (Statement of Accounts)

The up-to-date Statement of Accounts was available at the meeting.

b) Expenditure

The following cheques were agreed for payment:

Cheque	Date	Amount	Payee
851	31 07 18	20.00	Bunbury PCC (Meeting Room
853	31 07 18	277.47	S Stockton (Salary etc)
852	31 07 18	61.40	HMRC

Proposed: R Wilson – Seconded: P Howson

c) Receipts

There were no receipts since the last meeting.

d) Mandate/Telephone and Internet Banking

The updating of the mandate was in progress.

99/18 Date of Next Meeting – Tuesday 25 September 2018
(Agenda Items by 12 September 2018)

Signed: Chair

Clerk

Date:.....